
 
 

 
     IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR     

     DRINKING WATER 
 

 
Traverse Mountain Area Has Levels of Thallium Above Drinking Water Standards 

 
Thallium has recently been discovered in the Oak Hollow Well resulting in a violation of the drinking water 
standard.  Although this is not an emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened, what 
you should do, and what we are doing to correct this situation. 
 
Lehi City Water routinely monitors for the presence of drinking water contaminants.  Testing results we 
received on February 22, 2012, show that our system exceeds the standard, or maximum contaminant level 
(MCL), for Thallium.  The standard for Thallium is 2 parts per billion for long term exposure, and 7 parts per 
billion for short term (1 to10 days). 
 
What should I do? 
 

You do not need to use an alternative (e.g., bottled) water supply.   
However, if you have specific health concerns, consult your doctor. 
 

What does this mean? 
 
The EPA has found thallium to potentially cause the following health effects from acute exposures at 
levels above the MCL:  gastrointestinal irritation; peripheral neuropathy.  
Thallium has the potential to cause the following health effects from long-term exposures at levels 
above the MCL:  changes in blood chemistry; damage to liver, kidney, intestinal and testicular tissues; 
hair loss. 
 
There is no evidence that thallium has the potential to cause cancer from lifetime exposures in 
drinking water. 
 

 What is being done? 
 

The Lehi Water Dept. is currently using a different source of culinary water not containing Thallium to 
provide water to the Traverse Mountain area.  We are flushing the pipes and aggressively sampling to 
assure the purity of your drinking water.   
 
Lehi City Water Department is preparing a blending plan which will be implemented upon approval of 
the Division of Drinking Water.  This plan will comply with the regulations of the State. 

 
For more information, please contact Lehi City Water Dept. at 801-768-7102, ext. 3, or  
after hours at 801-836-1045 
We are located at 2538 North 300 West, Lehi, UT  
www.lehicity.com 
For further information contact The Division of Drinking Water at 801-536-4200 
This notice is being sent to you by Lehi City.  State Water System ID#: UTAH 25015. 
Date distributed:  March 8, 2012. 
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